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(HealthDay)—Because of the danger of "serious
harm" to patients, the U.S. Food and Drug
Administration is advising doctors not to suddenly
stop patients from taking opioid painkillers, or
drastically lower the dose. 

In a statement released Tuesday, the agency said
it is adding a warning about sudden
discontinuation of use to the prescribing
information of opioid painkillers such as OxyContin
(oxycodone), Vicodin (hydrocodone), morphine
and other drugs.

"Rapid discontinuation can result in uncontrolled
pain or withdrawal symptoms," the agency
explained. "In turn, these symptoms can lead
patients to seek other sources of opioid pain
medicines, which may be confused with drug-
seeking for abuse. Patients may attempt to treat
their pain or withdrawal symptoms with illicit
opioids, such as heroin, and other substances."

The new guideline is meant to help doctors allow

patients who no longer require an opioid to safely
wean themselves off the drug—cutting their risk for
withdrawal symptoms.

The United States is currently in the grip of an
epidemic of opioid abuse and addiction. According
to 2017 statistics from the National Institute on
Drug Abuse, more than 1.7 million people in the
United States are thought to have opioid use
disorder and more than 47,000 died from an opioid
overdose.
But simply cutting a patient off from his or her
prescription opioid may not be helpful, the FDA
warned doctors.

Instead, "create a patient-specific plan to gradually
taper the dose of the opioid and ensure ongoing
monitoring and support, as needed, to avoid
serious withdrawal symptoms, worsening of the
patient's pain, or psychological distress," the
agency advised.

And for patients, you "should not suddenly stop
taking your medicine without first discussing with
your health care professional a plan for how to
slowly decrease the dose of the opioid and
continue to manage your pain," the FDA said. If
pain, withdrawal symptoms or mood changes still
occur, reach out to your doctor for help. 

  More information: The American Psychiatric
Association has more on opioid use disorder.

Copyright © 2019 HealthDay. All rights reserved.

                               1 / 2

https://medicalxpress.com/tags/opioid+painkillers/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/opioid+overdose/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/opioid+overdose/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/patients/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/health+care/
https://medicalxpress.com/tags/withdrawal+symptoms/
https://www.psychiatry.org/patients-families/addiction/opioid-use-disorder/opioid-use-disorder
http://www.healthday.com/


 

APA citation: Don't suddenly stop taking a prescribed opioid, FDA warns (2019, April 10) retrieved 6
August 2022 from https://medicalxpress.com/news/2019-04-dont-suddenly-opioid-fda.html

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private study or research, no
part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is provided for information purposes only.

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

                               2 / 2

https://medicalxpress.com/news/2019-04-dont-suddenly-opioid-fda.html
http://www.tcpdf.org

